
 

 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (FOX STREET, SUTTON-IN-
ASHFIELD) (TAXI CLEARWAYS) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2023 (4301) 

 
 

Statement of Reasons  

 
Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver 

highway services in Nottinghamshire. Concerns have been raised regarding obstructive 

parking along Fox Street, Sutton-in-Ashfield, near to its junction with Forest Street. This is 

causing difficulties for vehicles to navigate their route.  

To address this issue, it is proposed to remove some of the taxi bays, and extend the ‘No 
Waiting At Any Time’ restrictions (Double Yellow Lines) along the road, as shown on drawing 
number H/MW/4452/01. 


